  TOWN OF BROOKFIELD

Water Department

MEETING MINUTES
September 9, 2020
Posted Meeting: The meeting of the Brookfield Water Department was called to order at 11:02 a.m. in the office of the Water Department. 

In Attendance: Donald Taft, Al Jones and Robert Barnes.
Superintendent: Dennis Clarke
Minutes taken by Administrative Assistant; Holly Chisholm
 Minutes
Water Commissioners reviewed and accepted the minutes from August 12, 2020.  All in favor.
Commitment
Commissioner’s signed the third commitment for fy21. Listed below.
Bulk Water #3 for $2,045.00

Mailings
Mr. Taft followed up with the Brookfield Post Office. The water department will be separating the bills between out of town and in town residents. The bills that are addressed in town will remain with the post office and will be directly delivered to the resident.
Website
Dennis discussed with the BOS the importance of being able to create a useful website. At this time we are not able to make any changes for updates. We still have no resolution.
Superintendent Report
Dennis stated that Liquid Engineering came in at the lowest bid. Commissiners agreed to not exceed $3,145.00 base price. Subject to change. 

Lead & Copper Testing
Dennis will do the lead and copper sampling in October. This will include the school. 

Rules and Regulations
Commissioners have decided to pass over the fees until a later date. 
Increase in Cost
Dennis stated that there is an increase with chlorination cost along with the lead & copper sampling. Three rounds of sampling will cost $3,440.00. Mr. Jones made a motion to transfer this cost from the surplus account to the expense account. All in favor; so voted
Badges

Dennis stated that it is not necessary for the 2ndary operators to have a badge.  Mr. Taft made a motion to have a badge made for the Superintendent of the Water Dept. only. All in favor; so voted.
Open Space Plan
Dennis will work with East Brookfield on the protection of zone 1 & 2 water supply and will be reviewing both source water protection plans.  
Adjourn

Commissioners have agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:55 p.m. Mr. Taft will post the next meeting for October 14, 2020.

